



YAYASAN PENDIDIKAN WIYATA MANDALA
SEKOLAH MENENGAH KEJURUAN (SMK)
YADITAMA

STATUS : TERAKREDITASI "B"

Alamat : Jalan Perintis Kemerdekaan No.70A Sidomulyo Lampung Selatan Kode Pos 35453 Telp. (0721) 7693202
Fax (0721) 7693204 Email Smkyaditam@Yahoo.Co.Id

UJIAN AKHIR SEKOLAH (UAS)
TAHUN PELAJARAN 2020/2021

Mata Pelajaran : Bahasa Inggris
Jurusan : Semua Program Keahlian

Hari/Tanggal : Kamis, 25 Maret 2021
Waktu : 07.30 - 09.30

Answer the following questions! Choose A,B,C, D or E !

There is no best way to deal with pests in agriculture.

Pesticides which are commonly used may cause many problems. I think combining different management operations is the most effective way to control pests. Firstly, the chemical in the pesticides may build up as residues in the environment and in the soil which absorbs the chemicals. This reduces the quality of farm product. Secondly, pests can gradually become resistant to pesticides. This means that newer and stronger ones have to be developed. Lastly, some pesticides affect non target plants and animals such as fish and bees. This affects the ecology and environment as well. So, understanding of ecology of an area helps a lot in pests control. Pesticides should be chosen and applied carefully so that they don't affect the ecological balance and environment. Therefore, integrated pest management is a safe and more effective option to fight pest in agriculture and livestock.

1. One of the disadvantages of using chemical pesticides is ...
- A. killing fish and bees
 - B. creating balanced ecosystem
 - C. increasing crops productivity
 - D. causing the pests to become inactive
 - E. helping reduce pollutants in the environment

2. Answer the following questions!

Andy : What's the matter with you?

Bryan : I've got stomachache

Andy : You should go to the sickbay

Bryan : You are right, but where? Can you tell me where it is?

Andy : Sure. It's next to the principal's office

Bryan : Thanks?

The underlined word is showing ...

- A. Asking Information
- B. Asking attention
- C. Asking opinion
- D. Responding of certainty
- E. Asking help

3. Complete the dialogue below!

Lukman : Excuse me. _____ ?

Ikhsan : Sure. It's in front of the language laboratory.

The suitable expression to complete the dialogue is

- A. Can you tell me where the library is
- B. Can you show me your car
- C. Can you play the guitar
- D. Can you read the book for me
- E. Can I borrow your book

ENGLISH SPEECH CONTEST

For all students of SMK Bina Bangsa, we announce English Speech Contest.

Time: Saturday, 5 March 2020

Place: hall of SMA Bina Bangsa

Each class should register at least one student with one of these following topics:

- The advantage of learning english
- The difficulties of learning english
- The effective ways of learning english

For further information visit the committee of this English Speech Contest in binabangsa.com

4. This statement is NOT CORRECT according to the text....
- | | |
|---|---|
| A. The speech contest will be held outdoor.. | C. That announcement is released for students. |
| B. All the topics are about learning English | D. The participant must choose one of the topics. |
| E. The contest is held by the Committee of English Speech Contest | |
5. X : I'm leaving to go camping in Wira Garden this weekend.
 Y : Well, I think you . . . take a raincoat with you. It's the rainy season now.
 X : You're right.
- | | |
|---------------|---------------|
| A. should | D. must not |
| B. should not | E. don't have |
| C. have to | |
6. The expressions used for introducing subject of the presenting presentations are, except
- | |
|---|
| A. "Ladies and Gentlemen, on this event, I'm happy to inform you that my report..." |
| B. "Good morning everybody. It's been very nice to be here..." |
| C. "My beloved teachers and friends. Today I would like to present my report" |
| D. "First of all, I would like to tell you about my report" |
| E. "Ladies and Gentlemen, today we are going to talk about my report" |

The Statue of Liberty (Teks no 7-8)

The Statue of Liberty, arguably one of New York City's most iconic symbols, is a popular tourist attraction for first-time visitors to the city. This 150-foot monument was gifted to the United States from France in order to celebrate 100 years of America's independence. The statue is located on Liberty Island, and it is accessible by taking a ferry from either Battery Park in New York City or Liberty State Park in Jersey City. When Claire visited the Statue of Liberty for the first time, she instantly admired it as a symbol of freedom. Claire made sure to make reservations before her visit because only 240 people are permitted to climb the staircase to the top of the statue every day. After climbing almost 400 stairs, Claire received spectacular views of the city from the statue's crown.

During her visit, Claire learned that the Statue of Liberty was not always the color that it is now. She found out that because the statue's exterior is made of copper, the statue oxidized over time, giving it the greenish appearance it has in present day. When it was first constructed, the statue was the same color as a shiny penny! After touring the Statue of Liberty, Claire spent the rest of the day in New York City visiting other important monuments and historic landmarks. Claire left New York hoping to have had the time to explore more sites, but she can't wait to return to the city in the future.

7. Who gifted the Statue of Liberty to the United States?
- | | |
|----------------|----------------|
| A. The British | C. The Spanish |
| B. The French | D. The Dutch |
| E. The city | |
8. What was the Statue of Liberty intended to celebrate?
- | | |
|--|--|
| A. Open immigration to the United States | C. century of American independence |
| B. The end of the Civil War | D. Economic recovery from the Great Depression |
| E. When it was first constructed | |

Snakes are reptiles (cold-blooded creatures). They belong to the same group as lizards (the scaled group, Squamata) but from a sub-group of their own (Serpentes). Snakes have two legs but a long time ago they had claws to help them slither along. Snakes are not slimy. They are covered in scales which are just bumps on the skin. Their skin is hard and glossy to reduce friction as the snake slithers along the ground. Snakes often sun bathe on rocks in the warm weather. This is because snakes are cold-blooded; they need the sun's warmth to heat their bodies up. Most snakes live in the country. Some types of snakes live in tress, some live in water, but most live on the ground in deserted rabbit burrows, in thick, long grass and in old logs. A snake's diet usually consists of frogs, lizard, and mice and other snakes. The Anaconda can eat small crocodiles and even bears. Many snakes protect themselves with their fangs. Some snakes are protected by scaring their enemies away like the Cobra. The flying snakes glide away from danger. Their ribs spread apart and the skin stretches out. Its technique is just like the sugar gliders.

9. We know from the text that snakes...
- | | |
|--|-------------------------------------|
| A. use their claws to slither along the ground | C. do not like sunlight |
| B. have two legs and claws | D. use their legs to climb the tree |
| E. do not have claws | |

Every single rock on the surface of the Earth-whether it is gravestone, a piece of solidified lava from a volcano or a boulder that has broken from a cliff or mountain-is slowly being broken down. This breaking down of rocks at or near the Earth's surface is called weathering. The word is used because the weather is mainly responsible. Weathering turns solid rock into soft materials that may eventually form soil.

Air and water are the cause of most weathering. Sometimes they change the chemical in the rocks, and sometimes they just break apart the rock physically. If water seeps into the cracks in the rocks, for example, it may later freeze if the temperature falls below 0 degrees Celsius. As the water turns to ice, it expands, pushing against the sides of the rock with a pressure believe to be as much as 2,100 kilograms per square centimetre. This forces the cracks open. Repeated freezing and thawing causes the fragments to break away from the original rock, these may slide down a cliff or mountain and form a sloping mass of fragments at the bottom, called scree.

10. The first paragraph is about....

- | | |
|---------------------------------|--------------------------------|
| A. the definition of weathering | C. the process of weathering |
| B. the impact of weathering | D. the materials of weathering |
| E. the result of weathering | |

Teks Narrative legend .

Long long ago, when the gods and goddesses used to mingle in the affairs of mortals, there was a small kingdom on the slope of Mount Wayang in West Java. The king, named Sang Prabu was a wise man. He had an only daughter, called Princess Teja Nirmala, who was famous for her beauty but she was not married. One day Sang Prabu made up his mind to settle the matter by a show of strength.

After that, Prince of Blambangan, named Raden Begawan had won the competition. Unfortunately, the wicked fairy, princess Segara fell in love with Raden Begawan and used magic power to render him unconscious and he forgot his wedding. When Sang Prabu was searching, Raden Begawan saw him and soon realized that he had been enchanted by the wicked fairy. The fairy could not accept this, so she killed Raden Begawan. When Princess Teja Nirmala heard this, she was very sad. So a nice fairy took her to the Kahyangan.

11. Which one of the following statement is false about Sang Prabu ?

- | | |
|--|--|
| A. Sang Prabu was a father of his only daughter | C. Sang Prabu was a king of a kingdom in West Java |
| B. Sang Prabu was taken to Kahyangan by a wicked fairy | D. Sang Prabu was a wise man |
| E. Sang Prabu didn't have a son | |

The Ambarawa Railway Museum (Teks no 12-13)

This museum is located in Ambarawa in central Java. The museum focuses on the collection of steam locomotive. Ambarawa was a military city during the Dutch colonial government. King Willem I ordered the construction of the new railway station to enable the government to transport its troops to Semarang. On May 21st 1873, the Ambarawa railway station was built on 100,027,500 square meter land. Back then it was known as the Willem I station. The Ambarawa railway museum was established much later on October 16, 1976 in the Ambarawa station to preserve the steam locomotive. They were coming to the end of their useful life when the 3 feet 6 inches gauge railway or the Indonesian state railway or Perusahaan Negara Kereta Api was closed. The steam locomotives are parked in the open air next to the original station.

12. What was the Ambarawa called during the Dutch colonial government?

- | | |
|-------------------------------|---------------------------|
| A. A military city | C. A railway museum, |
| B. A new railway town, | D. King Willem I station. |
| E. Steam locomotives station, | |

13. Why was the Ambarawa railway museum established?

- | | |
|---|---------------------------------------|
| A. To build new railway museums. | C. To transport government troops. |
| B. To preserve the steam locomotives | D. To build a new government station. |
| E. To park the locomotives at the original station, | |

14. Anggi : Excuse me, can you help me?

Silvia : Yes, what can I do for you?

Anggi : Can you tell me where Doni's house is?

Silvia : Just go along Sudirman street.

From the dialogue we know that ...

- | | |
|---|--|
| A. Silvia knows where Doni's house is | C. Silvia doesn't know where Doni's house is |
| B. They will go to Doni's house | D. Fino knows where Doni's house |
| E. Silvia doesn't know where Doni's house | |

15. Jaya : Why are you still here? Didn't you tell me that you would go to Jakarta today?

Setiadi : I would have been in Jakarta if the bus had not got an accident.

The underline utterance means

- | | |
|----------------------------|-------------------------|
| A. The bus got an accident | C. Jaya went to Jakarta |
|----------------------------|-------------------------|

- B.. The bus was save
E..Setiadi will come to Jakarta
- D. Setiadi is in Jakarta
16. " If all the students pass their final examination, the teacher will give a party for them at his house.'
This means that at the teacher's house.
A. There will possibly a party
B. there has no to be a party
C. there is no party
D. there has been a party
E. there was a party
17. Caller : Is Mr. George in the office?
Secretary : Yes, he is. May I know who is calling?
Caller : I'm Steven from DT Foundation. May I speak to him?
Secretary :
Caller : It's ok. I understand.
A. One moment please, I'll check if he is available.
B. Could you hold the line please, I'll connect you to him.
C. Would you like me to tell him that you called?
D. Sure, you will be connected to Mr. George.
E. I'm sorry, I'm afraid he's not able to answer your call, he is busy right now.

Topik: Job Application Letters

John Donaldson

8 Sue Circle, Smithtown, CA 08067 · 909-555-5555 · john.donaldson@emailexample.com

Date

George Gilhooley Times Union 87 Delaware Road
Hatfield, CA 08065

Dear Mr. Gilhooley,

I am writing to apply for the programmer position advertised in the Times Union. As requested, I enclose a completed job application, my certification, my resume, and three references.

The role is very appealing to me, and I believe that my strong technical experience and education make me a highly competitive candidate for this position. My key strengths that would support my success in this position include:

- I have successfully designed, developed, and supported live-use applications.
- I strive continually for excellence.
- I provide exceptional contributions to customer service for all customers.

With a BS degree in Computer Programming, I have a comprehensive understanding of the full lifecycle for software development projects. I also have experience in learning and applying new technologies as appropriate. Please see my resume for additional information on my experience.

I can be reached anytime via email at john.donaldson@emailexample.com or by cell phone, 909-555-5555.

Thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to speaking with you about this employment opportunity.

Sincerely,

John Donaldson (signature hard copy letter)

John Donaldson

18. The following phrase, "Dear Mr. Gilhooley", from the passage above functions as a....
A. salutation
B. introduction
C. body
D. closing
E. signature
- 19 Interview : Hello.. Good morning, Mr. John
John : Good morning, Sir.
Interviewer : Well, though I've been reading your CV and resume, what if you tell me about yourself.
John : I took industrial and organizational major.
The suitable respond to complete the dialogue is
A. Of course
B. It's a pleasure
C. Hello, I am very enthusiastic.
D. I'm a fresh-graduate from psychology.
E. I have three years experience in this field.
20. Mrs. Joseph Sembiring Invite you to share the joy of the marriage uniting their daughter Alice Sembiring To Jeffry Sitorus Friday, the thirteenth of June two thousand and eight At three o'clock in the afternoon Gajah Wong Restaurant Jl. Affandi Yogyakarta
. The purpose of the text is to invite you
A. To attend Mr and Mrs Sembiring's marriage
B. To attend Alice and Jeffry's wedding party
C. To marry with Mrs sembiring and Mr
D. To unite Alice an Jeffry in a wedding party
E. To marry with Mr and Mrs Sembiring

21. Zoey: "Hi, Joe. I've heard you will have a good vacation this year."
 Joe: "Oh, hi Zoey. Yeap! I would like to go to Turkey to visit my grandmother and find cute kitties there. Did you know? There are so many stray cats but they are all good. I am going to feed some cute cats I find there."
 Zoey: "Yeah, I've heard it. That sounds exciting, Joe!"
 What does the conversation about?
 A. Going to Turkey
 B. Zoey's intention to go
 C. Stray cats in Turkey
 D. Joe's plan for his vacation
 E. Exciting vacation in Turkey

22. Elvin: "Hi, Adit. Did you hear about Joni?"
 Adit: "Yeah. Joni his study in Oxford University next year."
 Elvin: "Waw! That's totally cool! Will you continue your study too?"
 Adit: "No. I will enroll at the policeman academy."
 The suitable words to complete the sentence are
 A. was going to continuing
 B. is going to continue
 C. was going to continue
 D. is go to continuing
 E. was go to continue

Error Recognition In this question has five underlined words or phrases that are marked A, B, C, D, and E. You have to identify the underlined word or phrase that need to be corrected or rewritten.

23. Bobby : In my opinion driving a manual car is most comfortable than driving an automatic car
 (A) (B)
 Stair : No. I disagree. I think automatic car is the best
 (C) (D) (E)
24. Jordan and Rio join marathon competition. Jordan can run 5 KM. but Rio gives up earlier than Jordan.
 Jordan can run than Rio.
 A. More far B. Farrer C. Far D. Farthest E. Farther
25. Dani ; I won competition yesterday
 Joko ; Really? That's very great. Please accept my warmest congratulations.
 Dani ;
 Joko ; You are welcome
 A. Thanks for saying so B. Oh my God!
 C. I hope you say so D. That's very great
 E. I hope it's fine
26. Yopi : I heard there will be a concert tonight. Would you like to go with me?
 VEL : I'm afraid I cannot.
 Yopi : Why? I think you really love the band.
 VEL : Yes, I do. But I have many works at home.
 Yopi : Let me help you, then.
 VEL :
 Yopi : Never mind. That's what friend should do. What should Ardi say?
 A. I really appreciate your help B. I am fine, thank you
 C. I don't need your help D. I will go, too
 E. No thanks
27. Berta: Good morning, this is Berta calling. May I speak to Mr. Budi, Please?
 Receptionist: _____ I'll try to put you through to Mr. Budi at his office.
 A. Who is speaking, Please. C. I'm waiting for you.
 B. It's all right. D. Hold the line, Please.
 E. Sorry to keep you waiting.
28. Doni: Hello -----?
 Jamal: Yes, speaking.
 Doni: I need some information about the product you launched yesterday.
 A. Could you put me through Doni C. Yes, I am speaking
 B. Could I speak to Mr. Jamal, Please D. Whats up
 E. Who is speaking?
29. Yosef had a terrible accident ... he was driving fast.
 A. And B. Due to C. For D. Because E. So

30. Complete the dialogue below !

- Arin : Hi Sera, why you come to school almost late ?
Sera : My bike had a trouble with tire.
Arin : What happen with your bike ?
Sera : ... punctured nails, my bike is flat tire.
Arin : Ow, fortunately you can go to School and follow the test.
A. Because C. Because of
B. Due to D. And
E. Thanks to

Priscilla's Family

My name is Priscilia Natasya. I am sixteen Years old. I am at the First grade of senior high school. I live in Jakarta with my Parents, but actually we are Englishman. We are From Leicester.

31. Where do Priscilia's family come from?

- She comes from. . .
A. Singapore C. England
B. America D. Australia
E. New Zeland

32. Juli : Hanna, you like novels, right?

Have you read winter in Tokyo?

Hanna : No, I just heard the little now. Who is the author?

Juli : The novel is write by Ilana Tan, and she wrote other novels too.

People said her novels is good, so maybe you try to can read it.

The correct passive voice of the underline sentence is

- A. The novel was written by Ilana Tan C. The novel are write by Ilana Tan
B. The novel is write by Ilana Tan D. The novel had wrote by Ilana Tan
E. The novel were written by Ilana Tan

33. "What would you if you were a millionaire?

"_____ a trip around the world".

- A. I will take C. I would have taken
B. I would take D. Me took
E. I took

34. If I had come to her wedding party, I would not have regretted."

- A. I didn't come to her wedding party. Therefore, I regretted.
B. I don't come to her wedding party. Therefore, I regret.
C. I have not come to her wedding party. Therefore, I regretted.
D. I had not come to her wedding party. Therefore, I regret.
E. I don't come to her wedding party. Therefore, I regretted.

The Bear and the Two Friends (Teks no 35-39)

Once, two friends were walking through the forest. They knew that anything dangerous can happen to them at any time in the forest. So they promised each other that they would remain united in case of danger.

Suddenly, they saw a large bear approaching them. One of the friends at once climbed a nearby tree. But the other one did not know how to climb. So being led by his common sense, he lay down on the ground breathless, pretending to be a dead man.

The bear came near the man lying on the ground. It smelt his ears and slowly left the place. Because the bear did not touch him, the friend on the tree came down and asked his friend on the ground, "Friend, what did the bear tell you into your ears?" The other friend replied, "He advised me not to believe a false friend.

35. What lesson can we take from the story?

- A. True friend never left you behind. C. You have to learn how to climb.
B. Do not trust anyone. D. You have to pretend.
E. The false friend

36. He advised me not to believe a false friend." (Paragraph 3) The underlined word refers to

- A. The bear D. His friend
B. Someone E. The false friend
C. You have to pretend.

37. Where do you think the story happened?

- A. In the forest
- B. In the zoo
- E. In the bear

- C. In the garden
- D. In the city

38. Why did his friend climb the tree?

- A. Because he was afraid of the bear
- B. Because he wanted to take some fruit on the tree
- E. Because he wanted to protect his friend.

- C. Because he can climb the tree.
- D. Because he wanted to see the bear

39. Why did the other friend lying on the ground?

- A. Because he couldn't climb the tree
- B. Because he was a good friend
- C. Because he can climb the tree

- D. Because he was a brave man
- E. Because he wanted to protect his friend.

Teks no 40-41.

A supporter of the national education bill display a sign reading "Endorse the national education bill right now" to every motorist passing the back gate of the House of Representatives compound in Senayan, Central Jakarta. Thousands of members from Islamic groups gathered outside the compound on Tuesday demanding that the bill be endorsed.

40. The topic of the passage is about....

- A. national education
- B. education bill
- E. a public demand

- C. supporter of the bill
- D. a supporter's idea

41. ... ".... That the bill be endorsed"

The word endorsed is close in meaning with....

- A. talked
- B. approved
- E. resumed

- C. discussed
- D. decided

42. My school is 3 Km from here, the market is 4 Km from here and the Town Square is 5 Km from here.

Which statement is not true?

- A. The school is nearer than the market.
- B. The school is the nearest.
- E. The Town Square is the farthest.

- C. The market is nearer than the Town Square.
- D. The market is the farthest.

43. Tiara: Why did you choose to study in a vocational school?

Mira: Vocational school students have practice than senior high school.

- A. Less skill
- B. More skill
- E. Least skill

- C. Little skill
- D. Few skill

Installing an APK File from a Browser

Open your Android's web browser. Tap the app icon for the web browser that you want to use to download your APK file.

1. Go to an APK download site.
2. Download an APK file.
3. Tap OK when prompted.
4. Tap OPEN when prompted.
5. Tap INSTALL.

44. What does the text tell us about?

- A. How to install an APK file
- B. How to use download site
- E. How to install a web browser

- C. How to create an APK file
- D. How to use android's web browser

Simple Routine Tasks

45. Rini and her sister always..... English conversation at home.

- A. are practicing
- B. practice
- C. practiced
- D. practices
- E. are practice

Teks no 46-47

Ruyard Kipling, one of England's famous writer, was born in Bombay, India, in 1865 where his English father was working for the British government. Kipling spent his early childhood in India. At six he was taken to England and educated in an English school. From 1882 until 1883 he was editor of his school paper. He went back to India in 1883. There he became interested in writing and work for a newspaper. When he was twenty-one he published his first book, which was a small book of poetry. Before he was twenty-four he had brought out a small collection of short stories. These were well-liked and full of brilliant descriptions and accurate observations.

Between 1887 and 1889 Kipling travelled around the world. He visited China, Japan, and he lived for a few years in America, where he married an American woman. During this period he wrote several of his most popular works, the stories for children, which made him famous; The Jungle Books (1894), Kim (1901) and Just So Stories (1902). He also published several books of poetry during this time. Kipling returned to England from America and spent the rest of his life there until his death in 1936.

46. What is the first paragraph about?

- A. Kipling's brief background
- B. Kipling's popular books
- C. Kipling's favorite writers
- D. Kipling's foreign family
- E. Kipling's life style

47. What made Kipling famous?

- A. He wrote some stories for children
- B. He was educated in England
- C. He married an American woman
- D. He visited many countries
- E. He died in India

48. Mike : It was rainy last night. Did you sleep well?

John : Yes, I did

- A. I slept nine hours
- B. I don't think that I am sleepy
- C. I was doubt about the rain
- D. I have to sleep this time
- E. Did you drink too much last night?

Jellyfish (Teks no 49-50)

Jellyfish are not really fish. They are invertebrate animals. This means that unlike fish or people, they have no backbones. In fact, they have no bones at all.

Jellyfish have stomach and mouths, but no heads. They have nervous systems for sensing the world around them, but no brains. They are made almost entirely of water, which is why you can look through them.

Some jellyfish can glow in darkness by making their own light. The light made by a chemical reaction inside the jellyfish. Scientists believe jellyfish glow for several reasons. For example, they may glow to scare away predator or to attract animals they like to eat.

Most jellyfish live in salt water, apart from a few types that live in fresh water. Jellyfish are found in oceans and seas all over the world. They live in warm, tropical seas and in icy waters near north and south poles.

49. Which one creates jellyfish light?

- A. White blood
- B. Nervous system
- C. Fresh water
- D. Chemical reaction
- E. Salt water

50. Based on the text, we know that

- A. They belong to invertebrate animals
- B. They have heads like other animals
- C. They cannot live in fresh water
- D. Jellyfish are found in the river
- E. their brain helps them find the food